I hope this brief bulletin finds our families doing well and rested from the holidays!  Below are some fast approaching important information items and dates.  

End of Semester One, Provincial Exams, and report Cards

Please note that the end of semester one is Friday, January 26th.  Students should be connecting with their classroom teachers to ensure assignments and outstanding work is completed on time. 

There will be no school for students on Monday, January 30th to support a turnaround day for staff e.g., ensuring timetabling, class assignments, etc. are ready for students on Tuesday, January 30th start of semester two.

Report cards will go home Thursday, February 15th.

REMINDER:  Homework Hall runs Tuesday-Thursday with late buses running at 5pm.  If students need some extra focussed time to work on projects, get caught up on outstanding assignments, and/or study for quizzes/exams they should take advantage of our homework hall.  

Grade 10 and 12 students will be taking part in Ministry of Education’s Literacy and Numeracy Assessments during the week of January 23rd-26th (please see the attached schedule).
  
Here are a couple of links to the BC government websites that explain a bit about the required exams, what to expect, pre-assessment activities, and a parent brochure that you can download which has some quick facts about the assessment. 
 
 https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-10-literacy-assessment = Grade 10 Literacy
 
Grade 10 Numeracy Assessment | Building Student Success - B.C. Curriculum (gov.bc.ca) = Grade 10 Numeracy
 
https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/provincial/grade-12-literacy-assessment = Grade 12 Literacy


